
From the Principalõs Desk 

Calendar of Events 

    
4 Volunteer Breakfast 
 8:45 AM 
5       Coffee with the 

 Counselor 
 9:15 AM 
7 Spirit Day  
10  SIT 
 5:30-6:00 PM 
10 PTA Meeting  
 6:00-7:00 PM 
13            Peacemaker House 
 Party 
14 5th Grade Farewell 
 9:15 AM 
14 3-Hour Early Dismissal 
17         Report Card Distribution 
17              Last day of School 
 3-Hour Early Dismissal 

           June 2019 

RODGERS FORGE CHRONICLES  

Rodgers Forge Elementary School empowers students to be lifelong learners and 
globally competitive citizens. 

Dear Rodgers Forge Families,  
 
During the month of May I had the pleasure of joining Whitney Jacobs (grandmother of the 
Stump-Coale children) at the BCPS Volunteer of the Year Recognition Ceremony.  Ms. Jacobs 
has been a consistent volunteer at RFES over the years helping out in the Makerspace, leveling 
books, working with Kindergarten students, helping Ms. Kotapish with art, along with MANY 
other things. It was a pleasure to accompany her as she received recognition for her service!  
In addition to Ms. Jacobs, we are very lucky at RFES to have many wonderful volunteers that 
give their time at school, home, field trips, committees, and at many special events! Thank you 
ALL for your dedication to our students and staff.  WE are looking forward to celebrating each 
of you at the June 4th Volunteer Breakfast.  Festivities will begin at 8:45 in the Library. We 
hope you can join us!   
It is difficult to believe that another school year is coming to a close.  We would like to con-
gratulate our amazing 5th graders who will be transitioning to middle school.  We are looking 
forward to hearing wonderful things about them next year. 

Looking ahead to 2019-2020 

We are still waiting for the approval of the 2019-2020 School Calendar.  We will 
share the information as soon as it is available.  
 
As many of you know our amazing Nurse, Gail Shapira, will be retiring after 16 years of love 
and devotion to the children of Rodgers Forge.  In addition to taking care of students in her 
health suite, she will also be remembered for her gift of music.  The school play has become an 
amazing tradition for our 4th and 5th grade students over the years.  With an original screen-
play written each year, her talents know no end. We are very fortunate that the school musical 
will live on, with Mr. Houk and Ms. Evans taking over the lead.  
Another loss for RFES will be the retirements of Rose Hunter, special educator, and Margaret 
Few, instrumental music.  Ms. Hunter has been working with the students at RFES over the 
past 12 years.  Her gentle and caring nature have made her an asset to the students receiving 
special education services.  Ms. Few has been splitting her time over the years between RFES 
and Wellwood International Elementary since 1999.  In both schools, Ms. Few has impacted the 
lives of many students as they pursue their passion for music.  We will also say farewell to Sam 
Lenox, 4th grade teacher, who will leave the teaching profession to pursue a Masterõs Degree in 
instructional design. We will miss these amazing educators that have touched the lives of so 
many over the years.    

Based on the projected enrollment for the upcoming school year, we will have four kindergar-
ten sections next year and an additional Kindergarten Assistant. Our increase in school popula-
tion has also entitled us to a part-time reduction teacher that will be used to assist students 
and teachers. We will also gain an outside relocatable classroom, which is where we will move 
our Makerspace.   

Next year, we will move to departmentalization in 4th and 5th grades.  Students in these 
grades will be assigned a homeroom, but will travel to ALL teachers during the day to receive 
instruction in math, reading, and writing.  The HR teacher will deliver instruction in Science/
Social Studies/Health.  This teacher will also serve as the contact person for grade level and 
class information.   

As a result of so many upcoming changes for the 2019-2020 school year, homeroom assign-
ments will not be finalized until over the summer.  Therefore, they will not be indicated on the 
final   report card.  We will share homeroom information in the summer mailing. 

MISSING THE LAST DAY OF SCHOOL:  Report cards for those students absent on the last 
day of school, Monday June 17th, can be picked up in the front office over the summer. They 
will not be mailed home. 
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YEARBOOKS:  The 2018-2019 Yearbook will be distributed in the fall.  The yearbook will be a total composite 
of the entire school year, including spring events such as Sports Day, Spring Musical & Concert, as well as the 
5th Grade Farewell. This year our Yearbook was created by students for students!  Many thanks to Ms. Rossi 
for advising students and Jenni Mumford, PTA, for coordinating sales. 5th graders moving on to middle school 
next year will be invited back to RFES in the fall to receive their books at a special autograph session after 
school with teachers and fellow classmates.  More details to follow.  

SCHOOL SUPPLIES: The school supply list can be found in your childõs report card envelope.  You are encour-
aged to order through 1st Day School Supplies at www.1stDaySchoolSupplies.com.  

SUMMER HOURS: Rodgers Forge will be open throughout the summer months, with the exception of July 4th 
in recognition of Independence Day.  Office hours will be 8:00-3:30, Monday through Friday.  

SUMMER REGISTRATION:  If you have new neighbors moving in during the summer months, please encour-
age them to contact the school and schedule a time to register their child(ren) as soon as they possibly can!   

HAVE A SAFE, RESTFUL, AND FUN-FILLED SUMMER! 

Missy Fanshaw 
Principal  

I want to thank all the parent volunteers, who helped to make our Sports Days  a huge success!! 

I would not be able to have this fun -filled day without parent volunteers.  

The students did an amazing job working together and displaying sportsmanship throughout the entire com-

petition.  

Hip hip hooray to our P.T.A . for providing  popsicles and water balloons for the event.  

http://www.1stDaySchoolSupplies.com
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 Well.  (Sigh.)  

 Here we go.  (Bigger sigh.)  

 This year has been a long series of òlastsó for me: the last start of the 

school year, the last Ice Cream Social, the last Halloween Parade, the last 

Snow Day, the last Kindergarten Round -Up, the last school musical, the last 

5th  Grade Graduation, the last Chronicles article; the last boo -boo kissed.  And 

coming right up, the last Last Day of School.  

  The twenty -two years I have spent at Rodgers Forge (six, as a parent 

and sixteen, as your nurse) have been some of the best of my life, and I am for-

ever grateful.  Thank you.  Thank you, parents, faculty, staff, administration, 

and most especially, thank you, children (past and present) of Rodgers Forge.  

 I will remember you always.  

 It has been my great privilege (and joy) to have been your school nurse.   

 Gail Shapira  

 

 

WE  

WILL  

MISS  

YOU!  
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Musical Greetings, 

 

As another year is drawing to a close it is good to take a moment and reflect on the year and our accomplishments.  Stu-
dents have grown so much this year.  Not just in stature and knowledge but also as musicians.  Each class grew togeth-
er as a caring community when they sang, danced, and played instruments together. 

 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Amy Knoerlein for serving as our wonderful Box Top Parent Coordinator.  
The box top program makes a huge difference in our music program.  We have been able to purchase 15 new ukuleles, 

as well as, choir and recorder music with the money earned.   

Rodger will be celebrating with Mrs. Thomasô winning class in June.   

We start off the fall with a contest awarding individual students who bring in the most box tops. Our summer collection 
baggies were sent home in May.   

Remember to check expiration dates as you collect! 

 

Thank you for collecting! 

 

 

Baltimore is a musically rich community.  I hope you get to take advantage of the many cultural opportunities and make 
music a part of your summer. 

 

Sing-cerely, 

Mrs. Tierney 

Vocal Music Teacher 

ltierney@bcps.org 
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Instrumental Music 
 
Our Fourth Graders have now had experience with the Brass, Woodwind, Percussion, and String Fam-
ilies. They have completed their culminating project: Creating a Musical Instrument Game. We are be-
ginning to have the 4th graders try out several instruments to see what they may like to play next year as 
a 5th grader. 

Our Fifth Graders presented a nice spring concert! It is amazing how much they have learned since the 
first days of playing their instruments. It is my hope that where ever the fifth graders go to middle 
school, they will continue to pursue some form of music- singing, playing an instrument, or listening to 
music. 

A few clean up ñnotesò:  

If Continuing to play instrument in Middle school- 

Keep instrument during summer and play music of studentôs choice 

If discontinuing to play- 

Return instrument if rented 

Mrs. Few  

The Reading Corner  
The school year is coming to an end, but reading and writing activities should continue throughout the summer.  

If students are not reading and writing over the summer, they may experience a loss of skills that are crucial to 
continued success in the classroom. òSummer Slideó is a real thing and this edition of The Reading Corner offers 
just a few suggestions for how to avoid it. 

Join a summer reading program ð The Baltimore County Public Library 
offers a great summer reading program which encourages kids to 
continue reading over the summer.  The theme of summer reading is 
òA Universe of Storiesó and the program kicks off on June 16th with 
a festival at the Owings Mills branch of the library, and officially 
begins on June 17th.  The program offers incentives for students to 
read during the summer, provides fun activities, and is a great reason 
to visit the library once a week.  

https://www.bcpl.info/events-and-programs/summer-reading.html 
 

 

Log on to BCPS Digital Content ð Students have access to the BCPS digital 
content over the summer.  They can continue to read/listen to books on 
Tumble Books, research a variety of topics on Pebble Go or World Book 
Kids, and watch informational videos on Brain Pop Jr.  Students in 1st 

through 3rd grades can also continue with their iReady lessons for the first 
half of the summer.  These are just some of the activities available 
through BCPS One.  

 
Write about summer adventures ð It is equally as important for students to continue writing over the summer!  
There are many fun ways that this can be done.  Going on a vacation?  Encourage your kids to write letters 
or postcards to friends and family members to tell them about their adventures.  Bring an extra notebook 
along on trips so kids can record their memories in the form of a journal. 

 
Have a fabulous summer and donõt forget to READ!!!    

~Molly Day mday@bcps.org 

https://www.bcpl.info/events-and-programs/summer-reading.html
mailto:mday@bcps.org
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 Library Update  
Library Highlights for the Summer Months  

**Special Note: The final day of book circulation was on 
May 27th. All library materials should be returned no later 
than June 7th during their normally scheduled library visits. 
Thank you!  
 

   .ƭŀŎƪ-9ȅŜŘ {ǳǎŀƴ bƻƳƛƴŜŜ ŀƴŘ 
±ƻǝƴƎ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ  

Last month students voted on their favorite Black- Eyed Su-
san nominee. The official Maryland winners were announced. 
The Black-Eyed Susan Book Award winners for 2017-2018 
are:  
Picture Book ï The Legend Of Rock Paper Scissors by Drew 

Daywalt 
Grades 4-6 ï Graphic Novels Grades 4-6 ï  

The Witch Boy ï Molly Ostertag 
Grades 4-6 ï Regular Fiction Grades 4-6 ï  

Wishtree by Katherine Applegate 
 

 Congratulations to the winners ï Hopefully, your students 
can check out some of the nominees and winners this 

summer! 
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5Ŝǎǝƴȅ Ŝ.ƻƻƪǎ We have exciting news! Rodgers 
Forge Elementary has even more eBooks in our libraryõs col-
lection! eBooks are electronic books that students can 
checkout and read on a variety of devices, such as desktops, 
laptops, mobile devices, and iPads to name a few. The check-
out duration for each eBooks is three weeks. After that 
time, the system will automatically return the book. There is 
no need to worry about remembering to bring back eBooks. 
If you finish reading eBooks before the three week check-
out period, you can easily return them early with one click.  
Students will be introduced to eBooks and learn how to ac-
cess them in library class before the end of the school year. 
*Students will need to use their username and external 
password, as assigned earlier in the school year.  
Directions for accessing eBooks through Destiny Quest/
Follett Shelf can be found at the link below. Stay tunedé.we 
expect some changes/improvements over the summer and 
will update you of these adjustments  
when we return in September! 
http://www.bcps.org/offices/lis/ebooks/index.html 

Summer Reading Opportunities  
As summer approaches, we are all looking forward to finding sometime extra time to relax and 
play. However, did you know that kids who do not read every day over summer vacation have a 
loss in their reading skills, which can add up to losing over two yearsõ worth of achievement by 
middle school. This is called the SUMMER SLIDE and it is NOT cool, so get READING!  
To help encourage reading, there are several programs available to your child. In the upcoming 
weeks, keep an eye out for information in your childõs take home folder regarding summer read-
ing programs through the Baltimore County Public Library, Scholastic, and Barnes and Noble.  
 
BIG THANK YOU!  
Thank you so much to all of the volunteers who made the 2019 Book Fair an amazing success! 
The library received $3,019 for new book purchases! We couldnõt have done it without you!!!! 
Finally, I want to thank you all for your support of reading and the library media center at Rodg-
ers Forge. It is truly a special place, and I am honored to be a part of it! If you wish to get in 
touch with me over the summer ð you can email me at pholden@bcps.org and follow me on Twit-
ter at @rfeslibrary.  

Have a great summer full of reading and adventures! 

http://www.bcps.org/offices/lis/ebooks/index.html
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I canõt believe the school year is rapidly coming to a close!  

May was a busy month where students persevered through stand-

ardized testing and classwork. In the month of April, the following 

students were recognized for demonstrating the virtue of persever-

ance or other virtues we have focused on this year.  

 

Collette Luczak        Tess Duncan 

Jude Rendine        Abigail Murray  

Caleb Cook       Luke Gallagher    

Johnnie Esworthy       Mats Kaustel  

Jonah Moffet        Graham McIntosh  

Emeka Obilor        Lilly Creech  

Finnigan Kenney       Sophia Renauld  

Leonardo Lenzo        Abigail Riggs  

Brittany Metzger       Dante Woods 

Isabella Shope        Mrs. Rickelsõ class 

Emery Webster        Thomas Dezman  

Mrs. Osgoodõs class 

 

 In June, I will be working with our 5 th  graders on some more tips 

for transitioning to middle school.  As a school we are focusing on 

the virtue of cooperation to get us through the homestretch!  
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Coffee with the Counselor   

 

Join our SRO Officer Kratz and myself from 9:15 a.m. ð 10:00 a.m. on 

Wednesday, June 5 th  as we talk about summertime transitions and 

safety tips.  A sign - up genius was sent twice via e -mail.   This is a 

great opportunity to meet Officer Kratz and get any questions an-

swered about safety laws for children!  

Please keep checking the  rfescounseling  twitter page for updates.  I 

will be posting some resources over the summer especially as we get 

closer to the start of the new school year.   

As always, I appreciate all of the support you have provided to the 

counseling program this year.  I look forward to your feedback and 

input as we work together for the best interests of the students at 

RFES.  Have a safe and happy summer!  See you in August!  

 

Lisa Ludwig, NCC  

School Counselor 

(Lludwig2@bcps.org)  

mailto:Lludwig2@bcps.org
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Here come the Art Portfolios!  
Your child canôt wait to show you their art portfolio!  

Their creations are part of who they are, and you are 

one of the most important people in your 

childôs life.  Your opinion and support matter a great deal to your child. 

Looking at your childôs artwork can give you a glimpse into their heart and mind.  

If you want your child to think critically and creatively about their art, you could 

use this opportunity to ask some questions. Taking the time to talk about their 

work also can help build confidence.  Here are some suggestions to get you 

started: 

DO 

ASK them to tell you about their artwork. Below are some questions that could be 
asked when discussing your childôs art. 

COMMENT on the lines, shapes or colors, etc. that they are using (I see that you 
are making lots of purple dots. I like how the red paint is mixing with the yellow 
paint here.) 

ACKNOWLEDGE how hard (carefully, enthusiastically, long) they worked on their 
artwork  

DONôT: 

¶ Ask ñWhat is that?ò 

¶ Donôt be too critical.   

¶ Say an automatic ñThatôs prettyò (cool, beautiful) 

 


